ITEM IV. A.

CITY OF CAYCE
EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
City Council Chambers
January 13, 2022

Present: Danny Creamer, Dwede Dennis, Maxine Creamer, Dave Capps, Johnathon Moore, Megan
Lightle, Evony Reed

Absent: Cindy Pedersen, Robert Cathcart, Brianne Siciliano, Alexis Moore
City Representative: Mendy Corder, Assistant City Manager Jim Crosland
Mr. Creamer led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance and gave the invocation.

Review of November 18, 2021 - a motion was made to correct the spelling of Gantt Street and the spelling of
Cindy Pedersen’s name. The minutes were approved.

Guest Speaker, Willie Wells of Bill's Pickin Parlor in West Columbia made a presentation on the
possibility of planning a Bluegrass Festival for 2022. The Committee decided they would discuss this in detail
once they receive more details on the event.

Elections of Officers: Chairperson Danny Creamer was nominated by Dave Capps and Ms. Evony Reed
seconded the motion. Chairperson Creamer accepted the nomination. Johnathon Moore was nominated as Vice
Chairperson by Ms. Reed and Ms. Lightle seconded the motion. Mr. Moore accepted the nomination. Mrs.
Maxine Creamer was nominated as Secretary by Mr. Capps and Ms. Dennis seconded the motion. Mrs.
Creamer accepted the nomination.

Old Business: Discussion on the 2021 Carols on the Riverwalk. Ms. Dennis suggested adding one or two more
musical groups. Mr. Capps made a motion to change the end time of the event from 8pm to 9pm for 2022. It
was discussed to possibly move Bob Michaelski either by the Christmas tree at the entrance to the Riverwalk or
onto the Riverwalk rather than place him on the boardwalk before the T intersection. .

Fall Festival: H Tax and A Tax applications will be submitted. The 2022 Fall Fest is scheduled for Saturday,
October 1, 2022. There will be three - Mystic Vibrations, The Accused and the third band has yet to be
determined. Ms. Corder asked if further discussion of the Fall Festival could be held at a later date. Ms.
Lightle made a motion to postpone further discussion. Ms. Creamer seconded the motion and the motion
carried. Mr. Creamer asked the committee if they would be interested in having a cook out as a group at a later
date. Everyone loved the idea and it was decided that details would be discussed more at the February meeting.

There being no further business, Ms. Dennis made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Capps seconded the motion. The
meeting was adjourned.

The next Events Committee meeting is Thursday, February 10, 2022, at 5:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Maxine Creamer



